
Withnell Fold Sports and Social Club 
Information for Visiting Teams 2021 

No member of a visiting club should come to WFSSC if they:


• are showing symptoms of COVID-19


• have tested positive for COVID-19 in the previous 7 days


• have come into contact in the previous 72 hours with someone showing symptoms of 
COVID-19


• have come into contact in the previous 72 hours with someone who has tested positive for 
COVID-19 in the previous 7 days


• are required to self-isolate.


Please bring your own hand sanitiser if possible.


A designated outside seating area will be available for the visiting team adjacent to the cricket nets.  
Please park on the bottom of the field in the roped off zone. 


Spectators are not permitted. This does not apply to carers for people with disabilities, or adults 
needed to supervise under-18s in a safeguarding role. Where it is necessary for them to be present, 
supervising adults should not mix with others from outside their household or support bubble.


There is a legal requirement to record participant and attendee contact details for the purposes of 
NHS Test and Trace.  You should provide contact details for all visitors for tracing purposes.  A QR 
code can be found on the bench in your zone which will do this for you via the NHS app. There will 
also be a sheet provided - on a table on the entrance to the hospitality zone by the clubhouse. (Any 
such information will be kept for 21 days and then destroyed)


There is no changing facility, you are advised to come ready to play.  Please do not arrive before 
12:45pm.  There is no secure storage, you should leave any valuables locked in your vehicle.


The clubhouse is not in use for players.  It will be in use as a bar from 4-7pm, providing table service 
to our members.  To access the toilets please go up the side of the clubhouse and enter the building 
around the back.  The men’s toilets are immediately on the right (almost behind the entrance door).  
We have a one in one out procedure. No teas will be provided.  You must bring your own.  Please 
ensure you bring sufficient drinking water for your needs if possible as access to water will be 
limited.  Please dispose of rubbish safely, preferably taking it home with you.


Your scorer will be seated outside the score box to comply with social distancing rules.


In the event of rain, you should return to your vehicles.  


Umpires should arrive changed and leave their name and address for track and trace purposes. 


Hygiene breaks in play are required every 6 overs or 20 minutes.


Please remain socially distanced on the field where possible.  Off the field, social distancing 
guidelines and legal gathering size limits must be observed.


Please be familiar with and abide by the ECB Return to Cricket Plan which covers further rules and 
advice for playing.  This can be found here:


https://resources.ecb.co.uk/ecb/document/2021/03/26/c1d0973a-94d1-410b-a400-826f6a71feb5/
Recreational-Cricket-COVID-Guidance-in-England-26.03.21.pdf

https://resources.ecb.co.uk/ecb/document/2021/03/26/c1d0973a-94d1-410b-a400-826f6a71feb5/Recreational-Cricket-COVID-Guidance-in-England-26.03.21.pdf
https://resources.ecb.co.uk/ecb/document/2021/03/26/c1d0973a-94d1-410b-a400-826f6a71feb5/Recreational-Cricket-COVID-Guidance-in-England-26.03.21.pdf

